MINUTES OF MEETING

TECHE-VERMILION FRESH WATER DISTRICT

DECEMBER 19, 2011


The Board of Commissioners met on the above date at the Teche-Vermilion Fresh Water District office located at 315 South College, Suite 110, Lafayette, LA.  Mr. Ed Sonnier, Chairman, called the regular monthly meeting to order at 10:30 a.m.  Members present were:  

Mr. Ed Sonnier, Mr. Tommy Thibodeaux, Mr. Mike Detraz, Mr. Donald Segura and Mr. Bradley Grimmett.  In addition present were:   

Mr. Don Kelley, Mr. Alex Lopresto, Mr. Steve Draughon, Mr. Les Waguespack, Mr. Oneil Malbrough, Mr. Donald Sagrera and Ms. Sue Bergeron.


Upon motion by Mr. Detraz and seconded by Mr. Thibodeaux, the minutes of the previous meeting of November 28, 2011 were accepted and approved.  Motion carried.


Upon motion by Mr. Segura and seconded by Mr. Detraz, the Financial Statements for the period ended November 30, 2011 and the Investments recap with an actual weighted average yield of 2.07% for November, 2011 were accepted and approved.  Motion carried.


Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Detraz, the board amended the 2011 Budget for the following accounts:



Utilities-Pump Station

+ 150,000



R/M  Pump Station Bldg.
+ 120,000


R/M Pump No. 2


+ 165,000



R/M Pump No. 4


-  100,000

Motion carried.
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Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Detraz, the board approved the Shaw Group to begin Phase I for the construction of the 2nd Siphon along the existing Siphon.  Motion carried.


Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Segura, the LA Compliance Questionnaire for the auditors to begin the 2011 audit was accepted and approved.  Motion carried.


The District pumped 29 days and 20,722,100,000 gallons of water for the month of November, 2011.


Upon motion by Mr. Segura and seconded by Mr. Detraz, no further business was brought forth, therefore, the meeting adjourned.

